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City Commission

MEMORANDUM

Greg Harrison, City Manager
Suzette Sibble, Assistant City Manager

Horacio Danovich, CIP and Innovation District Director

Staff is seeking approval of a Resolution to enter into a Joint Partnership Agreement (JPA) with
Broward County (“BC”). The agreement is necessary as both agencies seek to install a new
traffic signal at the intersection of Blount Road and Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. Boulevard. Both,
Broward County and the City of Pompano Beach (City) will jointly ifind the costs of design and
construction. The City’s portion is expected to be $86,123.14 (see Exhibit “C”).

Recommendation

Staff recommends Approval of the Resolution.

Background

To address concerns with traffic circulation and turning issues at the intersection of Blount Road
and Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. Boulevard, the City asked BC Traffic Engineering staff to
evaluate the intersection and consider installing a traffic signal. After months of discussions and
design efforts, BC approved the installation of the signal and BC agreed to pay a prorated share
of the expenses including design, construction administration and construction work. This ILA
will allow BC and the City to proceed with the installation of a new traffic signal. BC will
manage the design and construction efforts and will invoice the City upon completion.
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